
Cares Act Report 

Aug. 19, 2020 

 

 1.  Jacksonville College signed the Cares Act Agreement and Certification on May 22, 2020. 

 2.  Jacksonville College received $ 141,902.00 of Emergency Financial Aid Grant Money for students. 

 3.  As of Aug 19, 2020 Jacksonville College has received 149 Cares Act applications. Twenty-nine of                                   
those were not title IV qualified. We have thus far processed $ 86,997.00 to those students who            
qualified. 
 
 4.  Jacksonville College estimates that 200 students could be eligible to participate. 

 5.  As of July 19, 2020, sixty-seven Jacksonville College students have received Emergency Cares Act  Aid   
The highest amount given is $3000.00, with the average amount being $1298.16     

 6.  The method used by the institution to determine which students receive emergency funds and the      
      amount in which they receive. 

  a. Emailed letter to all students from Spring 19/20 to Fall 20/21 informing them of the Cares Act Grant  
      and providing the Cares Act Application.                  

  b. Posted Cares Act application on Jacksonville College web-site. 

  c. Formation of Cares Act Committee 

  d. Determination process established by the committee. 

  e. Review of all applications every 30 days. 

  f. Awards to students every 30 days, based on criteria. 

 7. The following is a copy of our e-mail, application and instructions. 

Dear Student, 
 
Jacksonville College exists to support our students in their educational journey. Recently, the COVID-19 pandemic has caused 
much disruption in our daily lives, education included. Therefore, Jacksonville College has applied for emergency funds to provide 
financial assistance to those students who have been impacted by this pandemic. This includes any student who was/will be 
enrolled in the following semesters: Spring 2020, Maymester 2020, Summer 1 2020, Summer 2 2020, and Fall 2020. 
 
 
This financial support is for food, housing, course materials, technology, student services, tutoring, and various other needs as 
prescribed in our grants. The financial assistance funds are limited, so the first applicants to apply will be the first to be considered. 



The amount of financial assistance that can be awarded is based on the needs of the student and the available funds of Jacksonville 
College. 
 
 
The Jacksonville College Cares Application for financial assistance funds is attached to this email along with instructions for 
submission.  It can also be downloaded at www.jacksonville-college.edu or can be picked up at the Jacksonville College Business 
Office. No applications will be accepted after August 18, 2020. Along with the application, provide all documentation requested. 
Support will be prioritized and allocated to those students who demonstrate the greatest need of help to achieve their academic 
goals. Financial assistance awards will be dispersed to eligible applicants by September 30, 2020. 
 
Jacksonville College counts it a joy to serve our students. We pray for you and your health and safety 
Dr. Mike Smith 
President 

http://www.jacksonville-college.edu/






 
 
 


